Havana F.A.I.T.H. Riders May 1, 2017 Minutes

Present: Dan Fletcher, Donald Full, Susan Full, Cheryl Hance, Jay Hance, Lyle Lascelles, Ken Meyer, Bryan Mibbs, Cindy Mibbs, Faye Noll, Stanley Noll, Pam Pratt, Ron Verry, Buron Walters, Debbie Webber, Mike Webber.

Director Donald Full called the meeting to order and welcomed new attendees. Ken Meyer opened with prayer, and Chaplain Jay Hance read 2 Peter 3:3-8. The group recited 2 Peter 3:9 and sang "Make Me a Blessing." Cindy Mibbs moved that the minutes of the April 3, 2017 meeting be approved and Ken Meyer seconded the motion. The minutes were approved as written. Treasurer Don Full reported no expenses or deposits during the previous month; balance remains \$44.00. Money will be transferred to the church's bank account and a line for F.A.I.T.H. Riders will be created.

Old Business

State road cleanup: Those present viewed the IDOT safety video and discussed plans for the cleanup. IDOT will supply vests and trash bags. Those participating will meet at Jay Hance's house at 7:45 a.m. on May 6.

Hot dog distribution: A date needs to be established before Jay approaches County Market with the idea. May 20 and possibly dates in June would work. Jay will contact the store.

New Business

IBSA Executive Ride: Director Full distributed a handout that included the itinerary, route, and other information.

National Rally at Shocco Springs: Director Full distributed a handout with information on the National Rally. He and Roger Prater attended this event in 2015. Don has registered for this year; anyone else planning to attend should make his/her own reservation.

May Ride: No destination has been set; those wishing to ride will meet at the church at 9:00 a.m. on May 13 except in the case of inclement weather.

Bike Night: No Bike Night is scheduled for May. Heartland Baptist Network has a party trailer that could be used at our Bike Nights to serve popcorn and snow cones. Director Full will try to reserve it for the June 16 Bike Night.

Road Captain's Report: No report.

<u>Promotion Director's Report</u>: No report.

Outreach Director's Report: No report.

<u>Mission Coordinator's Report</u>: Cheryl Hance will collect information regarding any local flood damage.

<u>Webmaster's Report</u>: Debbie Webber took a photo of Missions Coordinator Cheryl Hance and will add it to the website.

<u>Merchandise Orders</u>: Shipment of orders has been delayed due to the merchandise store's move from Lakeland, Florida to Tennessee, as well as Daytona Bike Week. Director Full is waiting for an update on outstanding orders. Please submit orders to Director Full; payment is due when items are received.

After some time in "bike chat" the meeting was adjourned with prayer by Jay Hance at 7:55 p.m.

Susan Full Secretary